
















City Manager Tim Kelty presented to council possible action on GAYLE LOT 15C SUBDIVISION A 2 
Lot Subdivision of the Arpen Investments, Inc. Called 5.00 Acre Tract Recorded in County Clerk’s File 
12-058719 of the Brazoria County Official Records Situated in the J. E. Groce 5 League Grant Abstract 
66 Brazoria County, Texas April 2021.  He said that this was approved by the Planning and Zoning. 
 
Manning Rollerson asked if the City is responsible for the drainage?  Tim Kelty said “no”. 
 
Councilman Brimage made a motion to close the Public Hearing, seconded by Councilman Pena, with 
all present voting “Aye” Mayor Pro Tem Cain closed Public Hearing at 6:35.   
 
On a motion by Councilman Brimage, seconded by Councilman Muraira, with all present voting “Aye” 
4-0 Council unanimously approved GAYLE LOT 15C SUBDIVISION A 2 Lot Subdivision of the Arpen 
Investments, Inc. Called 5.00 Acre Tract Recorded in County Clerk’s File 12-058719 of the Brazoria 
County Official Records Situated in the J. E. Groce 5 League Grant Abstract 66 Brazoria County, Texas 
April 2021.   
 
Consideration and possible action on Resolution No. 2021-2696 appointing a member to the Board of 
Adjustments. 
 
City Manager, Tim Kelty presented Resolution No. 2021-2696 appointing a member to the Board of 
Adjustments.  Mr. Kelty said this board has two vacancies, he said that we have an application from 
Barry Simmons to serve on this board. 
 
On a motion by Councilman Brimage, seconded by Councilman Muraira, with all present voting “Aye”   
4-0 Council unanimously approved Resolution No. 2021-2696 appointing Barry Simmons to the Board 
of Adjustments. 
 
Consideration and possible action approving Task Authorization # 18 of concrete streets. 
 
This item was tabled until the next meeting by Mayor Pro Tem Cain. 
 
Councilman Muraira asked if the repair to streets McNeil to Munson could be shortened, and just repair 
what needs to be fixed.  He said that this will cost less.  He said that he would like to add Yellowstone to 
North Ave. N to Ave O, and repair what really needs the repair.  Mr. Kelty asked if this is something that 
can be done in house?  Mr. Petty said yes, but he will look at it to be certain.  Councilman Muraira said 
that he likes the idea of doing in house, but said that he wants to make sure it is in the time line with the 
other streets. 
 
David McGinty asked about Hickory and West Brazos, and West 1st he said these are horrible.  He said 
that he spoke with Mr. Kelty.  Mr. Kelty said that the County will begin the work on these streets this 
week. 
 
Councilman Pena asked if the damage to these streets are from adding the curbs?  He said that they seem 
to be getting worse since the curbs were added. 
 
Julio Areunlo, 711 West 10th spoke to council about the repairs done on 10-12th Streets, he said that the 
city needs to follow up on the repairs after the contractors do the work.  He said the streets have cracks 
already.  
 














































































































































































































